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    DO NOT DELAY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Historic Community Church on Chicago's Far South Side. Open to everyone. Serving all. 
Loving the World as Christ Loves us. Life Matters! 

 
    Sunday Worship Time 10:30 a.m. Chicago Time 

 
Worship "LIVE" online on our Facebook page; 

https://www.facebook.com/bethanyunionchurch 
 

Telephone: 773-779-0123 
Email: office@bethanyunion.com 

 
Web page: 

www.bethanyunion.com 
 

Snail Mail Address; 
Bethany Union Church 
1750 W. 103rd Street 

Chicago, IL 60643 
  



AUGUST 2020 FROM THE DESK OF PASTOR LARRY… 
 
Greetings, salutations, and blessings in the name of the Lord, our Christ Jesus! 
 
I pray this finds you well in all regards.  Please note that I miss you, and I believe you are 
missing your Bethany Union Church family too.  We will survive this even if it takes us a 
few more months. After all, we do know we have eternity to look forward to spending with 
each other, so a few months apart can be tolerated.  
 
Many things are changing and have already changed due to this pandemic. It is what it is, 
and we make due.  One thing we have done (among many) is adapted to how we partake 
of the sacrament of Holy Communion.  We have prefilled Communion Cups with both juice 
and wafer, individually wrapped and sealed, for you to open, so no one touches it except 
you. It's not the same in so many regards to our pre-COVID way of enjoying communion, 
but it is safe, sterile, and is the best we can do at this moment.  The first Sunday in August, 
as is our tradition, we will celebrate Holy Communion. If you are participating via the online 
service, you can choose and use whatever you like for the communion elements.  If you 
are here in the Sanctuary, you will be able to pick up the prepackaged communion set off 
the back table and take it with you to your pew. 
 
Our Worship online via our Facebook page has been having a healthy viewing, and we 
have some 65+ household tuning in to be with us online.  Here in person, we have had a 
range between 10 to 20.  David and typically at least one other soloist have been providing 
us with music for the worship time, and this always adds meaning and grace to the service. 
Gather with us as you can and are ready to either online or at 10:30 a.m. here in the 
Sanctuary. If you come here, you will need to wear a mask, have a normal temp, and 
maintain social distancing. 
 
Even though we are not fully open, there is a lot of activity happening Bethany Union 
Church. The JETY STEAM Camp for Children is here, Monday through Friday, and our 
TEECH Recovery program continues forward.  Also, our Music Scene is happening but 
holding its classes virtually.  Our building continues to be the center of good things for our 
community; repairs and upkeep continue are ever-needed. Life cannot be stopped. It can 
morph, change, and be different, but it won't be stopped. 
 
I pray that your faith is staining you in these very isolated times and that your prayer life 
and connection with God continues to be healthy and growing.  Please feel free to call me 
at 734-652-1471 for any pastoral needs or concerns.  Pray for me, and know I am always 
in prayer for you and us.  Until the Lord sees us together again, be well, be blessed, 
 
+Pastor Larry Cameron 
 



 

UNTIL FURTHER 
NOTICE, OUR 

BIRTHDAY BASH 
IS ON HOLD. BUT 

DO KEEP OUR 
BIRTHDAY PEOPLE 
IN YOUR THOUGHTS 

& PRAYERS. 
 
 
 

AUGUST 
ANNIVERSARIES 

********* 
24 KAYLI & NANDO GANDARA 

 
 

SCOUT TROOP #607 NEWS

Though summer camp at Owassippi was canceled, Troop #607 has been meeting regularly during the 
summer. First, virtually, now, meetings are held bi-weekly with masks and social-distancing. Many 
scouts are working on merit badges and advancement as the pandemic rages on. The Bethany Union 
Family is proud of all those in our scouting programs. 

Troop #607 is preparing for its Bethany Union Church Troop 607 100th Anniversary in May 2021. 
Check out their Facebook page of the same name. 
 
On Saturday, August 8th at 1:00p, Troop 607 will hold an Eagle Scout Court of Honor for Kendall 
Robinson. The ceremony will be in the Bethany Union Church Sanctuary, and a reception will 
immediately follow in the church's parking lot. Social distancing will be practiced. Troop #607 now has 
239 scouts that have attained the rank of Eagle Scout. 
 
THE MUSIC SCENE 
 
Ms. Anisha McFarland is back in the music room! She is conducting virtual music lessons with her 
clients Monday through Thursday. Welcome back! 
  

Our August Birthdays 
  4 Charles Morgan 4444444444444  CCCCCCCCCCCChhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhaaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrrrrrrlllllllllllleeeeeeeeeeeeesssssssssssss MMMMMMMMMMMMMoooooooooooorrrrrrrrrrrrgggggggggggggaaaaaaaaaaaannnnnnnnnnnnn
11 Zachary Butler-Del Rio 
  4444444 CCCChhhhhhhhhhhhaaaaarrrrrllllleeeesssssss MMMMMMMMMoooorrrrrggggggggggggaaaaaannnnnnnn
11111111111111111111111 ZZZZZZZZZZZZaaaaaaaaaaaaccccccccccchhhhhhhhhaaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrryyyyyyyyyyyyy BBBBBBBBBBBBuuuuuuuuuuuutttttttttttllllleeeeeeeeeeeerrrrr11111111111111111111111 ZZZZZZZZZZZZZaaaaaaaaaaaaccccccccccccchhhhhhhhhhhhaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrrrrrryyyyyyyyyyyy BBBBBBBBBBBBuuuuuuuuuuuuttttttttttttlllllllllllleeeeeeeeeeeerrrrrrrrrrr-----------DDDDDDDDDDDDeeeeeeeeeeeeelllllllllllll RRRRRRRRRRRRRiiiiiiiiiiiiooooooooooooDDDDDDDDDDDDeeeeeeeeeeeeellllllllllll
12 Bruce McFadden 
1111111111111111111 ZZZZZZZZaaaaaaaacccccchhhhhhhhhaaaaaaaarrrrrryyyyyyyyyyy BBBBBBBuuuuuutttttttlllllleeeeeerrrrrrr DDDDDDDDDeeeeeeelllllll RRRRRRR
1111111111112222222222222 BBBBBBBBBBBBrrrrrrrruuuuuuuuuuucccccccccccceeeeeeeeeeee MMMMMMMMMMMMMccccccccccccFFFFFFFFFFFaaaaaaaaaaaaadddddddddddddddddddddddeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnn1111111111111222222222222 BBBBBBBBBBBBrrrrrrrrrrrruuuuuuuuuuucccccccccccceeeeeeeeeeee MMMMMMMMMMMMMccccccccccccFFFFFFFFFFFFaaaaaaaaaaaaddddddddddddddddddddddddeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnnnnn
13 John Brooks 
1111111222222 BBBBBBBBrrrrruuuuuccccceeee MMMMMMMMMcccccFFFFFFaaaaaaddddddddddddeeee
1111111111113333333333333 JJJJJJJJJJJJJooooooooooooohhhhhhhhhhnnnnnnnnnn BBBBBBBBBBBBrrrrroooooooooooooooooooooooookkkkkkkkkkkksssssssssssss1111111111111333333333333 JJJJJJJJJJJJoooooooooooohhhhhhhhhhhhnnnnnnnnnnnn BBBBBBBBBBBBBrrrrrrrrrrrooooooooooooooooooooooookkkkkkkkkkkkssssssssssss
17 Sam Bakker 
111111113333333 JJJJJJJoooooohhhhhhhhhnnnnnnnn BBBBBBBrrrrrrroooooooooookkkkkkkkssssssss
111111111111777777777777 SSSSSSSSSSSSaaaaaaaaaaaammmmmmmmmm BBBBBBBBBBBBaaaaaaaaaaaakkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkeeeeeeeeeeeerrrrrr1111111111111777777777777 SSSSSSSSSSSSaaaaaaaaaaaammmmmmmmmmmmm BBBBBBBBBBBBaaaaaaaaaaaakkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkeeeeeeeeeeeerrrrrrrrrrrr
 
1111111177777777 

18 Laura Faye Gradolf ffffffffffff11111111111118888888888888 LLLLLLLLLLLLLaaaaaaaaaaaauuuuuuuuuuuuurrrrrrrrrrrraaaaaaaaaaaa FFFFFFFFFFFFaaaaaaaaaaaayyyyyyyyyyyyeeeeeeeeeeeee GGGGGGGGGGGGGrrrrrrrrrrrrraaaaaaaaaaaaaddddddddddddoooooooooooolllllllllllf
20 Maria Barwegen  

fffffff1111111188888 LLLLLLLaaaaaauuuuuurrrrrraaaaaa FFFFFFFaaaaaayyyyyyyyyyyyyeeee GGGrrrrrrraaaaadddddoooollllllf
222222222222200000000000 MMMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrriiiiiaaaaaaaaaaaa BBBBBBBBBBBaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrwwwwwwwwwwwweeeeeeeeeeeeggggggggggggeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnnn 222222222222000000000000 MMMMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrrrrriiiiiiiiiiiiaaaaaaaaaaaa BBBBBBBBBBBBBaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrrrrrrwwwwwwwwwwwweeeeeeeeeeeeegggggggggggggeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnnnn
21 Cameron Peirce 
22222222200000 MMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaarrrrrriiiiiiiaaaaaaaa BBBBBBBaaaaaaaarrrrrwwwwwwwweeeeeeeggggggggggggeeeeeennnnnnnnn 
222222222222211111111111 CCCCCCCCCCCaaaaaaaaaaaaammmmmmmmmmeeeeeeeeeeeerrrrrroooooooooooonnnnnnnnnnn PPPPPPPPPPPPeeeeeeeeeeeeiiiiirrrrrccccccccccceeeeeeeeeeee22222222222221111111111111 CCCCCCCCCCCCCaaaaaaaaaaaammmmmmmmmmmmeeeeeeeeeeeerrrrrrrrrrroooooooooooonnnnnnnnnnn PPPPPPPPPPPPeeeeeeeeeeeeiiiiiiiiiiiiirrrrrrrrrrrrcccccccccccceeeeeeeeeeee
31 Marie Sandstrom 
222222221111111 CCCaaaaammmmmmmmmmeeeerrrrrrroooonnnnnnnnnn PPPPPPPeeeeiiiiiiirrrrrcccceeee
333333333333311111111111 MMMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrriiiiiiiieeeeeeeeeeee SSSSSSSSSSSSSaaaaaaaaaaaannnnnnnnnddddddddddddsssssssssssttttttttttrrrrrrrrooooooooooooommmmmmmmmmm33333333333331111111111111 MMMMMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaaaaarrrrrrrrrrriiiiiiiiiiiiieeeeeeeeeee SSSSSSSSSSSSaaaaaaaaaaannnnnnnnnnnddddddddddddsssssssssssttttttttttttrrrrrrrrrrroooooooooooommmmmmmmmmmm
31 David Zizic 
333333311111111 MMMMMMMMMMaaaaaaaarrrrrrriiiiiieeeeeee SSSSSSSaaaaaaaannnnnnndddddddssssssssttttttr
333333333333311111111111 DDDDDDDDDDDDaaaaaaaaaaaavvvvvvvvvvvviiiiiidddddddddddd ZZZZZZZZZZZZiiiiiizzzzzzzzzzzzziiiiiccccccccccc33333333333331111111111111 DDDDDDDDDDDDaaaaaaaaaaaavvvvvvvvvvvvviiiiiiiiiiiidddddddddddd ZZZZZZZZZZZZZiiiiiiiiiiiizzzzzzzzzzzziiiiiiiiiiiiicccccccccccc

  
  
  

  
  



 

LIFE LINE SCREENING 

On Friday, August 14, Life Line Screening will be in the Social Hall for heart and well-being screenings. 
Appointments only; social distancing and masks required. They will be following all CoVID-19 protocols, 
including temperature taking and limited occupancy. They have been following these safety measures 
since early June.  

 
 
 
News from Compassion International, posted on July 16, 2020, at 12:00p.m. ET Link for 
additional updates  https://www.compassion.com/crisis/covid-19.htm?referer=603441 

Our hearts break with the knowledge that some persons in the global Compassion family have 
succumbed to COVID-19. This pandemic has brought death to the doors of our frontline and supporting 
church partners, ministry partners, volunteers, and even our children and their loved ones. Please 
continue to pray for those who are impacted directly by this pandemic. Medical professionals predict the 
worst may be yet to come for the developing world, which is far more underprepared for testing and 
caring for COVID-19 patients than we have been in more developed nations. This means tracking the 
full impact on our ministry, the children and their families will be increasingly difficult in the weeks and 
months to come. We are doing our best to keep you informed of the effect this crisis is having on our 
ministry but always while respecting the privacy of those who serve alongside us. Thank you for your 
continued support and prayers. 

All of the countries where we work are striving to slow the spread of the coronavirus through restrictions 
on public gatherings or quarantines. Below, you can find the most up-to-date reports from those 
countries, and how the new guidelines are affecting Compassion programming. Please continue to 
check back to this page for further updates. 

Mary Contreras (our sponsored child) is in Bolivia — COVID-19 cases are rapidly rising in 
Bolivia, more than tripling since the country began reopening economic activities in early 
June. Bolivia's health ministry estimated that the peak of infections would hit between August and 
September. National quarantine measures are extended through July 31. Social distancing and the use 
of masks in public places are required, and curfews are in place from 6 p.m. to 5 a.m. Classes and other 
public events remain suspended. All borders remain closed and international flights are suspended. 

Group activities at all Compassion child development centers remain closed. Under the updated 
government regulations, delivery of food is permitted from 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. daily, so partner churches 
are working to provide food, disease prevention materials, and hygiene supplies to beneficiaries and 
their families. Since the crisis began, they have delivered 255,222 food packs and 108,224 hygiene 
kits to vulnerable children and families. They are also checking in with families via phone to provide 
spiritual and emotional support. Compassion Bolivia has deployed teams of physicians and 
psychologists to support our frontline church partners and recently conducted a child protection video 
class that more than 81,000 children and their families participated in. At this time, cards and letters 
cannot be safely delivered, but do keep writing. Monetary gifts are distributed as received. Please keep 
Mary and the Contreras family in your thoughts and prayers.  

  



 

Our little friend Luna is "at last"  

Big Sister to Little Sister Emilia 

Born July 17, 2020 

7lb 7oz. 

Everyone's doing well! 

Proud parents Nichole Guevera & BUC member Rafael Ramirez, Jr. 

 

ROOF & CHURCH GROUNDS UPDATE 

Sadly, we are still at the mercy of the weather gods. It was hopeful that roof work could begin July 22nd, 
however, if you listen to John Coleman (the weatherman), we are scheduled for rain 5 of the first seven 
days of August. We have been busy, though, with tree limb removal and trimming the trees in the 
parking lot and around the educational building. The tree work was done by Cesar's Tree Service, who 
did an excellent job at a reasonable price.  

THANK YOU! 

It is with great appreciation to all those who continue to help Bethany Union stay afloat financially through your 
pledges and donations. 

 

  



 
 
 
A Special Thank You to Dr. Karen White, Ms. D'Shara Shells, and the TEECH 
Foundation for enforcing the safety protocols through this pandemic. Bethany Union 
Church, members & staff, and all the guests using our facility are staying well and safe as 
we move through these uncertain and precarious times. 
 
From the 19th Ward 
Electronics Recycling Program Near Us – 8559 S Vincennes Ave 2nd Friday or the month; 9a-1p. 
  



 


